
 

 

 

 

July 7, 2027 

 

Responses to Submitted Questions Related to 
Request for Qualifications: Intelligent Transportation Systems Consultant 

 

The Request for Qualifications (RFQ) titled “Intelligent Transportation Systems 
Consultant” was issued on June 20, 2025.  Potential submitters were permitted to send in 
questions related to the RFQ document through July 3, 2025.  The following question was 

submitted, and is followed by an answer from Central Pines Regional Council (CPRC) 
staff.  This question and answer document is being posted on the CPRC website along 
with the RFQ document. 

 

Question: If a Prime is qualified for discipline codes 00123 (Intelligent Transportation 
System (ITS) Design) and/or code 00464 (ITS Operations), does their sub consultant also 
need to be prequalified for those codes? 

Answer: As long as the prime consultant is prequalified that is sufficient to meet the 
requirement – the sub consultant does not require prequalification.  However, if both the 
prime consultant and any sub consultant(s) are prequalified that should be noted in the 
response for clarity. 


